
TOWN HOUSE ADVISORY GROUP  
MINUTES  

August 25, 2022 
 

 
Attending: Rockwell Fuller, chair, Tim Bergeron, Paul Kifner, overseer 
 

1. Rocky brought carpet samples for the board to review and choose a color for the 
center runner to be used for special occasions. The central aisle and bell tower entry 
will have a 4 foot runner in three pieces stretching from the front door to the steps 
to the stage. There will also be a six foot section of the same carpet for the stage that 
will be used to cover audio wires running to the microphones during performances. 
The cost of this has been covered by a generous donation. 

2. There will be several more events this season: September 3 is another wedding, 
September 11 a recorder concert, and October 8 a memorial. 

3. We are still waiting to hear about a proposal to replace the timber frame for the bell. 
4. THAG Board size reduction proposal: Those regularly adding meetings want to 

reduce the size of the Group to 5 down from 9. Since the pandemic we have had 
fewer meetings and fewer official group members attending.  

5. Grounds tune up: Rocky, Dave Taplin and Kenny Smith met last week to discuss 
grounds improvements to the Town House that include moving the path to the 
backhouse out of harm’s way from snow sliding off the roof, improving the drainage 
on the west side of the building and making the handicap entry parking easier to 
navigate. 

6. Date and time of next meeting: September 29, at 5 PM at the Town House 


